Bancroft Neighborhood Association
Meeting Minutes

Thursday, March 12, 2009

Present:  Neil Baxter, Mandy Ellerton, Celia Kutz, George Moore, Rebecca Rayman, Daniel Rauchman, Julie Zamora

Absent:  Matthew Ayers, Emmett Bryant, Holly Hinman, Ryan Johnson, Chris Little, Ep Law, Russell Raczkowski, Mike Simons, Jacque Passow

Guests:  Elizabeth Glidden, Judi Golden, Jodi Fenlo Rebuffoni
Meeting called to ord by Julie Zamora at 7:09
****


Bancroft School Update:  Judi Golden is Leaving Bancroft Elementary, possible replacement is Donna Grant whom is currently the vice principle.  Judi will inform Celia of who will officially take over so that we can invite her to the next meeting.  
-Science testing went well, bingo night was a success, MCA tests went well

-Last day of school is June 9th, summer school starts 07/06/09

-Bancroft will offer three full time kindergarten classes this year

***

Delayed April minutes approval 

****

Ward 8 Update:  Elizabeth Glidden confirmed that our grant proposal for the 38th and Chicago and the Neighborhood Development Council has been approved for 30k.  These funds will be used for branding work, real estate analysis, and business support.  The Lynn Lake group has offered to match some of the $30k grant money but this has not been determined.
-Paul Chuvanis of Nokomis Bowling is officially on its way out.  He has been marketing it to the Bowling Ally Operators but this has not been successful.  Most likely he will need to sell or lease the space.  Currently estimated cost to lease will be $6.50-$6.75 per foot.  There has been some interest ranging from a grocery store to a dollar store.  We may have the ability to leverage MCCD to work with the Nokomis Bowling ally and the Nokomis Mall project as a whole.

-Muralist Jimmy Longoria has approached the owner of the stripped building on 38th and Bloomington and has inquired about creating a new mural.  The owner of the building has attempted to contact Elizabeth (after her multiple attempts) but they have not yet connected to discuss the options.

-38th street from Nicollet to Chicago is going to be repaved in the near future and there are discussions about adding bike lanes.  This stretch is a municipal state aid road and would therefore need a variance on the lane width to add lanes- (most likely this process would take far too much time relative to what time we have) so there is discussion of removing parking on one side of the street or a strip/edge line with street signs the on both sides that would act as a pseudo bike lane.  This option would preserve the parking on both sides of the street.  The cost of this project would be around 12k and funding has not yet been identified.  Possible sources are public works or the greenway project.  Their will be a public meeting to discuss the repaving and the assessments (TBD).
****

Transportation Committee

George Moore gave the update that the city and the Citizen Advisory Group (CAG) is going to pursue the traffic calming but it is still in the planning stages.  The focus points were the Chicago barrier/median, a half barrier on 40th and Cedar, and or bump out options.  Their have been numerous areas that have been suggested, but none finalized.  There is only funding for one option so a decision needs to be made.

****

Jodi Fenlo Rebuffoni presented her idea for a small scale beautification project in her alley.  Their neighborhood has seen an increase in tagging activity so the idea would be to great planter boxes in the gardens to promote neighborly interaction and potentially prevent graffiti.  Jodi intends to proposition local business for some plants and planter boxes and wanted to use the Bancroft Neighborhood name on the project.

****

Outreach Committee 

Mandy Ellerton and the outreach committee meet with Karen Notch to discuss Block Club Leader training.  They discussed why more people are not involved and what could be done to encourage participation.  One proposal was to rename the group “Community Builders”
-Training Sessions will be on May 28th for Community Builders

-We need to get a plan together for the mid summer festival, proposed meeting 5/21/09 at 7pm at Bethel.

****
Community Directors Report—See attached documents

***

ACTION ITEMS

**Invite Paul Churanis to the next meeting

**Determined where to put elbows, barriers, or bump-outs for Riverlake Greenway

**Vote on the Alley Beautification Program

Julie Zamora adjourns meeting at 8:30
Respectfully submitted:

____________________                                   ________________________
Julie Zamora, President                                      Daniel Rauchman, Secretary
